
FROM: 

Mary Miles (SB #230395) 

Attorney at Law for  

Appellant Coalition for Adequate Review 

364 Page St., #36 

San Francisco, CA  94102 

(415) 863-2310 

 

TO: 

Brent Jalipa, Legislative Clerk 

Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board, and  

San Francisco Board of Supervisors 

Room 244, City Hall 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place 

San Francisco, CA  94102 

 

DATE:  November 27, 2017 

 

RE:  Appellant's Notice of Unavailability for Hearing on Appeal to Board of Supervisors of 

CEQA Determination on "Hairball Intersection Improvement Project,"  

November 28, 2017 Board of Supervisors Meeting, Agenda Items 25, 26, 27, 28, 

BOS File No. 171147 

 

I am counsel for Appellant in the above-referenced CEQA Appeal to the Board of Supervisors.  

Please take notice that, due to unforeseen circumstances, I will not be able to attend the hearing 

scheduled for November 28, 2017 at 3:00 p.m. on the Appeal noted above.   

 

Therefore, I hereby submit this Appeal on the papers filed by Appellant and request that, before 

its determination, the Board carefully consider all papers submitted, including Appellant’s 

November 17, 2017 Opening Brief and Exhibits in Support of the Appeal (Packet, pages 2491-

2592), Letter dated November 17, 2017 (Packet, pages 2593-2594), Appellant’s November 27, 

2017 Rebuttal Brief in Support of Appeal, and any letters and public comment received in 

support of this Appeal.  (San Francisco Admin. Code §§31.16(b)(6).) 

 

This Notice does not in any way compromise or diminish Appellant’s opposition to the CEQA 

determination on the Hairball Project or exhaustion of administrative remedies.  Appellant urges 

the Board to grant this Appeal and return the Project to the Planning Department with directions 

to conduct further environmental review, beginning with an initial study of the whole Project. 

 

Please distribute copies of this letter to the Clerk and each member of the Board, and place a 

copy in all appropriate files.   

 

 

 

Mary Miles 


